Box 471 Cooper Station New York, New York 10003 November 8, 1967

TO ALL ORGANIZERS

Dear Comrades,

A conference of high school antiwar activists is called for the Thanksgiving weekend, November 24-26, in Chicago. The conference will be sponsored by the High School Student Mobilization Committee to End the War in Vietnam and will be held at the University of Chicago High School.

The conference will be the first national gathering of high school activists. The organizers expect 50-75 participants.

The likely results of this conference will be an exchange of experiences, the establishment of a system for better coordination between the various high school groups, and the endorsement of the ongoing and planned activities of the Student and National Mobilization Committees. While it would be premature to expect a strong national high school organization to emerge from this conference, it will be a boost to high school activities and be one further step towards such an organization.

High school activists in local areas should be encouraged to attend. Further information on the precise details and arrangements will be forthcoming from the New York high school group, the Chicago arrangements committee, and the YSA NO.

The participation of our high school comrades in this conference will be organized through the YSA national office. All correspondence, questions, or ideas relating to our participation should be sent here.

Comradely,

Lew Jones